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A t this writing, we have just one more week of preschool.  Graduation 
day is almost here and children are eagerly anticipating our annual 

“Final Frolics Fun Day”! 
 
The year has flown by, and before it ends we are planning for the new 
school year. New families, new children, and new adventures for Trinity 
Preschool! THANK YOU for your continued support of the preschool.  
 
We all want you know how much you are appreciated for all of your many 
kindnesses to each of us.  
 

Thank you from all of us downstairs! 

  
Barbara, Betsy, Darlene, Donna and Peggy 

Trinity Presbyterian Women’s Circles 

Neither TPW Circles nor Bible Studies Leaders are meeting in summer.   

The Coordinating Team will meet June 6 at 9:30 a.m.  

Our September meeting will be Monday, AUGUST 29, a week early to 
avoid Labor Day.   
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Please Join In “Building HOPE!” 

     The Session of Trinity Church would like to invite all members and friends of the congregation to join together in sup-
porting four major mission emphases of the Presbytery of Western North Carolina.  This campaign has been designed to 
enable long-term, foundational strengthening of our shared commitments in the mission fields of Malawi, Guatemala, 
Camp Grier and partnered growth for Vital Churches within our Presbytery.  As you can see, this is a mixture of both global 
and local areas of need.  The Presbytery has already raised approximately 1.4 Million of the 2.25 Million Dollar goal, 
through a year-long “Quiet Phase.”  The “Public Phase,” involving all congregations within the Presbytery is ongoing during 
this Spring and Summer, but is scheduled to end before the beginning of congregational Stewardship Seasons. 
 
      On Sunday, June 12th, you will have an opportunity to contribute to this campaign.  Please be aware that this is an  
entirely optional, voluntary, special offering and that you will be able to designate your giving to any one or more of the four 
specific areas of Mission interest.  You will see additional information in bulletin inserts and on posters in the church.  You 
can also find many more details through the Presbytery’s web-site at:  buildinghope.wncpresbytery.org. 
 
     I have personally spent the last three years in the design and implementation of this campaign and am delighted that 
we are finally reaching the stage where everyone gets to participate.  Let me thank you in advance for helping to build on 
our Presbytery’s long-term commitments to Mission! 
 
      In Anticipation,   
        Mark 

H.O.P.E.    =   Health Care in Malawi 
 Outdoor Adventures at Camp Grier 
 Partnered Growth for Vital Churches 
 Education in Guatemala 

 

Aardvark, Alligator, Ape, Armadillo, Bear, Cat, 

Cheetah, Chicken, Chimpanzees, Chipmunk, 

Cougar, Cow, Crocodile, Deer, Dog, Donkey, 

Eagle, Elephant, Elk, Gazelle, Goat, Gorilla, 

Hyena, Jaguar, Japheth, Lemurs, Leopard,  

Lizards, Llama, Mice, Mule, Orangutans,  

Peacock, Peahen, Pig, Rabbit, Raven, Red 

panda, Rhinoceros, Rooster, Sheep, Snake, 

Sparrow, Squirrel, Swan, Tiger, Wives, Zebra  

 

Bible Word Search 
In the Ark 
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June 
Birthdays 

Session Notes 

 Χ  !ÎÎÅ +ÉÒËÌÅÙ 

 Ψ  "ÁÒÂÁÒÁ 'ÏÏÄÍÁÎ 

 Ω  +ÉÍ "ÁÌÌ 

 Ϋ  -ÁÒÉÁÎ ,Ï×ÒÙ 

 έ  #ÁÍÉÅ -ÕÓÓÅÌ×ÈÉÔÅ 

  %ÌÂÅÒÔ .ÅÌÓÏÎ 

  *ÅǟÒÅÙ 3ÈÅǣÅÌÄ 

 ή  ,ÏÉÓ %ÒÉÃËÓÏÎ 

 ί  "ÏÂ 3ÔÒÁÔÔÏÎ 

 ΧΧ  *ÕÎÅ 3ÔÏÌÌ 

  !ÕÄÒÅÙ 7ÈÉÔÅ 

ΧΩ  3ÕÅ ,ÅÁÖÅÒÔÏÎ 

ΧΪ  *ÏÁÎ 0ÏÏÌÅ 

ΧΫ  "ÉÌÌ "ÌÁËÅÌÙ 

ΨΦ "ÅÖ ,ÕÚÁÄÄÅÒ 

ΨΩ  *ÁÎÅÔ "ÅÁÍ 

ΨΫ  "ÏÂ 3ÍÉÔÈ 

  ,ÏÕÉÓÅ 7ÉÌÌÉÁÍÓÏÎ 

Ψά  %ǣÅ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎÓÅÎ 

  .ÉËÏÌÁÓ +ÅÅÆÅÒ 

ΩΧ  #ÏÒÁ -ÁÙ 7ÒÉÇÈÔ 

T he Session met in its regular monthly 

meeting on May 10.  The meeting was 

opened with a devotional and prayer by 

Judi Weeter.  She reminded us, through 

a very touching story, that what we do can 

have a significant impact on others, so we 

need to ensure that our actions are positive. 

 The Clerk noted the welcoming of 

Barbara Pickwoad into the member-

ship of Trinity on May 1, and that Don and 

Sabra Boelke have transferred their 

membership to Green Mountain Presbyteri-

an Church in Lakewood, Colorado. 

 The Session approved the presen-

tation of the Building HOPE Campaign to 

the congregation on May 22, 2016, with an 

opportunity to make donations to follow.  

The Building HOPE Campaign is a program 

of the Presbytery of Western North Carolina 

to establish endowments for the purpose of 

providing support for mission work in Mala-

wi, Camp Grier, and educational scholar-

ships in Guatemala. 

 The Session reviewed the analysis 

that has been done on the Hannan Fund, 

which supports the music programs of Trini-

ty.  The analysis estimated that, at the cur-

rent rate of spending, the fund will be ex-

hausted in about six years from now.  This 

means that the Hannan Committee will 

need to carefully budget their use of the 

funds, and review their priorities. 

 The Session 

received a presentation 

and demonstration about how large video 

screens could be used in the sanctuary to 

enhance the worship experience.  Follow-

ing a discussion, the Session approved the 

installation of three video screens in the 

sanctuary, subject to funding from non-

budget sources.  The Session also ap-

proved the installation of two security cam-

eras covering the front and side entrances 

to the church. 

Finance Ministry reported that the year-to-

date through April financial results for Trini-

ty are positive to budget.  The year-to-date 

expenses are below budget by about 

$7,400.  Year-to-date donations are about 

$8,600 above budget, but that has resulted 

from some 2015 estimate of giving (EOG) 

donations being received in 2016, and 

some early 2016 EOG donations made at 

the end of 2015 which were recognized in 

2016.  This means that the going level of 

donations being received in 2016 on a 

monthly basis are less than anticipated, so 

there could be problems later in the year 

unless the rate of monthly giving increas-

es.        

Duane Johnson,  

  Clerk of Session 



Page 4  Page 4  Page 4  Page 4  Page 4  

June 23 Preaching Schedule 

June 5 ........ Mark Stanley ɉ#ÏÍÍÕÎÉÏÎɊ 

June 12 ....... Lynn Moore 

June 19 ....... Mark Stanley 

June 26 ...... Dwight Christenbury 

T rinity Book Group will meet at Carolina Village in 
the private dining room on June 23rd at noon. We will 
enjoy a delicious lunch, then discuss our book selec-
tions for the next year. Please meet at the main Carolina 
Village entrance by 11:45 AM. There is a lunch fee of  
$14.00 which includes tax and tip, and can be paid at 
the front desk. Please contact Cindy Stanfield at  
891-4553 or rtstanfield6951@aol.com to reserve  

your lunch. 

Trinity Book Group will not meet again until September 
22, 2016. For a change of pace, everyone can read a 
children’s or young adult book of their choosing and give 

a five minute report of their book at our meeting.  

Have a great summer of reading! 

Summer Fun in the Sun  

Is Coming  
 

1:00-4:00 PM 
 

 

 

Please bring a dish to share (salad, vegetable, fruit or dessert) 

Meat and drinks will be provided. You might also wish to bring 

your favorite lawn chair.  

 

Looking forward to seeing you there, swimsuit or not.  

All  are welcome.  

 

At Carole Ballõs 

1962 N. Rugby Rd. (692 -8774) 

June 26  July 10  August 7  

Recycle Aluminum Cans for Guatemala 
Childrenôs Scholarships 

1st Sunday of each month 

 

Every can helps!   Please bring your cans in a plastic bag and 
place them in the gold Toyota in front of the church be-
tween 9:30 AM and 12:30 PM.  

 

Much thanks to all who participate! 
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Congratulations Graduates! 

Leah Epps -  On Saturday, June 4th Leah graduated 

with a Masters of Divinity Degree from Union Presbyteri-

an Seminary in Richmond, VA.  After a brief break, she 

will be spending the next term in a Clinical Pastoral Edu-

cation program in the Richmond area.  She will then be 

pursuing pastoral ministry in the Southeast. 

 

Hannah McCullough - On Friday, June 10th, Hannah 

graduated from East Henderson High School.  She is a 

member of National Honor Society, is a NC Scholar and 

graduates third in her class.  During her years at East 

Henderson she has played viola and bass in orchestra, 

been a member of Interact club, danced all four years 

with the dance team and was Senior class vice-president.  

Hannah is the daughter of Sharon McCullough and 

the granddaughter of Alice McCullough.  She will 

continue her education at Ohio State University in Colum-

bus.  Everyone is invited to celebrate with Hannah at 

Trinity 30 on Sunday, June 19th. 

 

 

 

Andrew Morgan - On Friday, June 4th, Andrew grad-

uated from East Henderson High School.  He is an N.C. 

Scholar and he graduates in the top quarter of his class.  

During his four years at East, Andrew participated in 

Football, Basketball and Track.  He lettered in all of these 

sports.  Andrew will continue his education at UNC-

Charlotte and his goal is to pursue a degree in Electrical 

Engineering. 

 

Emily Stanley - On Sunday, May 15th, Emily Stanley 

graduated from Davidson College with a major in Gender 

and Sexuality Studies.  She received institutional and 

departmental honors.  In August, she will begin a two-

year position with the Davidson College Advising Corps.  

She will serve as a college counselor in a public school in 

Catawba County, NC. 



Trinity Needs Your Time & Talents!  
You are much valued at Trinity. We are so glad you are here! 
Sharing time is a great way for us to get to know each other. 

Please ask how you can get involved at Trinity 

Trinity Need  Contact for Information                      

Pr/K Storyteller needed for VBS June 27-30, mornings ...... Marian Lowry, mpl@ioa.com 

Volunteer in Church Office .............................................. Pat Norris, jamesenorris@bellsouth.net 

Drive a Member to Church ............................................... Lynn Moore, lwmoore253@bellsouth.net 

Trinity Relay for Life Team ............................................... Helen Dearborn, joedydog@gmail.com  

Help the Yard Sale   .......................................................... Linda & Glenn Walker, lindabw@bellsouth.net  

Learning Hour Teachers for Children and Tweens ............ Judi Weeter, weeterjudith@morrisbb.net  

Learning Hour Assistants for Children and Tweens 

Childrenõs Worship Leaders (11:00 AM service) 

New Member Committee .................................................. Tom Bridges, thomasdbridges@gmail.com 

Trinity 30 Host ................................................................. Neena Haskins, haskinsneena@gmail.com 

Join the Choir ................................................................... Stephen Klein, klein-s@att.net  

Be An Usher ..................................................................... Tim Simmons, timsimmons319@yahoo.com 
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Presbyterian Women's Birthday Offering 
 

T hank you to all those who participated in the Spring Gathering, especially to 
Gayle Hoverson for her riveting stories about the Women of Biltmore.  And 

a big THANK YOU is given to all those contributing to the Birthday Offering.  The 
amount collected was $1410.00, quite a bit more than the last two years.   
 
Your generosity will make a difference for girls in South Sudan getting an educa-
tion, safer homes for low income folks in California, and efforts to keep youth out of 
the correctional system.  Presbyterian Women seek to make a difference in our 
churches, communities and world as we try to faithfully follow Jesus Christ.  
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Thanks to an anonymous donor for the following titles: 

~ The Case for Christ (5/STR) by Lee Strobel 

~ Experiencing the Passion of Jesus (5/STR) by Lee 

Strobel 

~ The Most Important Decision You Will Ever Make (7/

MEY) by Joyce Meyer 

~ What in the World is Going on? (9 JER) by David Jere-

miah. 

~ Gene Carman donated the title, Listening to Your 

Life: Daily Meditations (8/BUE) by Frederick Buechner 

 

~ Jack Caylor donated the book, Dwelling Place, (31/

CLA) by Erskine Clarke 

~ Margaret Sharke donated the title, The Bible Tells 
Me So . . .  Why Defending Scripture Has Made Us 

Unable to Read It (2/ENN) by Peter Enns 

~ Gloria Smith donated the title, Come Rain or Come 

Shine (33/KAR) by Jan Karon 

~ Jorja Ursin donated the book, Really Bad Girls of 

the Bible, by Liz Curtis Higgs 

   Jane Presseau, 

    For the Library Committee 

Trinityõs Music & Drama Camp 

June 20ð26, 8:30 AM ð 12:30 PM 

S ave the dates for this summer’s big events, our fifth 

annual Music & Drama Camp, led by Cindy Clark, 

and our Community Vacation Bible School, “Joy in Je-

sus,” which brings friends from our 

partner churches within Henderson 

County Churches Uniting right here 

to Trinity. 

Music & Drama Camp: June 20–

26. Beginners and old pros alike, from completed first grade 

through high school, are invited to spend a week learning 

about singing, acting, and dancing—and then to show the 

world what they’ve learned in a performance of Team Hans 

Bronsonôs Gold Medal Mission—Trinity’s Music & Drama 

Camp is led by Cindy Clark, NBCT.  Don’t miss it! 

 Daily Camp Schedule:  Monday–Sunday, June 20–26, 8:30 

AM–12:30 PM 

Performances: Saturday, 11:00 AM (Cast, family and friends 

party following), and Sunday during Trinity’s 11:00 worship 

service. 

Cost: $20 per camper, $50 max. per family. (Scholarships 

are available, call the office for information.) All participants 

will receive a T-shirt. 

T his year’s Vacation Bible 

School will help all of God’s children 

understand that God affirms all life 

and God’s joy can be experienced in 

every circumstance. This program 

celebrates that healing and happiness go hand in hand 

and that whether on a roof, under a roof, in an upper 

room, or a room without a roof.  Joy is found in the 

mighty works of God through Jesus Christ. Children who 

will be four years old by August 31, 2016, up through 

children who will complete 5th grade in June 2016 are 

welcomed.  

 

Older youth and adults alike are invited and encouraged 

to be involved with VBS as helpers. 

 

Registration forms and information  

are available now! 

Joy in Jesus:  

Everywhere! All the Time!  
June 27 ð30        Vacation Bible School 

New Library Resources to Interest You 
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The 
Around Us 

Trinity Summer Speaker Series 2016 
SUNDAY MORNINGS AT 9:45 
COMMUNITY AGENCY PRESENTATIONS 
Learn about the good and important work of local agencies supported by Trinity—and how you can be 
involved. 

 

June 5 • COUNCIL ON AGING OF HENDERSON COUNTY 

June 12 •  PISGAH LEGAL SERVICES 

June 19 •  HOMES FOR YOUTH 

 
OHMANN LECTURE SERIES 

 

June 26–July 17 • DR. REBECCA DAVIS • THEOLOGY & FILM 
A close look at religious symbolism and imagery in popular films, led by Becky Davis, Associate Professor 
of Religion, Presbyterian College. 

 

July 24–31 • LYNDON F. HARRIS • FORGIVENESS 
Lyndon Harris, a pastor, teacher, and author, will speak on forgiveness, its importance to Jesus, and its 
power to heal in the aftermath of tragedy. 

FOR CHILDREN AND YOUTH 

Children and Tweens are invited to participate in Music Ensemble Rehearsals on Sunday mornings during 
the first part of the Learning Hour (9:45–10:00am). 

Music Ensemble (Children and Tweens)—Room 106 

Early Elementary (Grades K–2)—Room 103 (lower level) 

Tweens & Youth—Room 101 (lower level) 

Join us for the Learning Hour before or after worship—make it two hours on Sundays at Trinity! 



T hese students are from partner churches that cannot provide sufficient money for university scholarships.  Each 
year through an application process one new student from Sur Occidente and one from Suchitepequez presbyteries will be 
given a four-year university scholarship of $1000. This is approximately half of what it will cost a university student who still 
must work during the week to help provide food and other needed money for the family while attending university classes 

on Saturday.  Please keep these aspiring young adults in your prayers. 

Page 9  Our Guatemala Partnership  
òthat we may be mutually encouraged by each otherõs faithó.  Romans 1:12 

Building H.O.P.E. and the PWNC Education Committee 

Provide Five University Scholarships 

Ester de Leon Lopez graduated high school, in 
2009.  She wanted to study at university, but did not have 
money.  She worked, formal employment in 2011, to help 
support three younger siblings in their studies. Ester is 
very grateful for the scholarship. She plans to study law 

and "help others" and wants to be a professional. 

Evelyn Hernandea is attending Universidad Rural 
de Coatepeque.  A three-year course to be a professor of 
secondary education and to teach aspiring teachers. She 
expressed her gratitude for this opportunity, saying it will 
help her get the education to help understand children 

who have problems in learning. 

 

Jorge Asención is son of the present pastor of 
Fuente de Vida. He is grateful for the scholarship help 

and is really enjoying his studies in social work. 

Margoth Vela has been director of a private Chris-
tian school (which recently closed).  She is a member of 
the Suchitepequez Presbytery Education Committee.  As 
she only has two years of teacher education, it is neces-
sary that she return to university to complete her degree. 
While very grateful for the scholarship, she must have 

work to continue helping with family expenses. 

Berta Colindres is studying law. She has already 
begun her education, but needs help to finish her final 

years. She is splitting her scholarship with Margoth Vela. 

If  you would like your article in Tidings, 

Email to:  newsletter@trinitypresnc.org 

By the 15th of  each month for the  

following monthõs issue. 
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Lectionary Readings 

June 5       -ÅÌ "ÒÉÎÇÌÅȟ 3ÕÅ (ÁÍÍÅÒȟ *ÉÍ ÁÎÄ 2ÕÔÈ 
-ÉÌÌÓȟ ,ÉÓÔÏÎ ÁÎÄ +ÁÒÅÎ 3ÍÉÔÈ 

 
June 12      +ÁÒÅÎ "ÕÒÎÈÁÍ ÁÎÄ ÆÁÍÉÌÙȟ (ÁÒÒÙ ÁÎÄ +ÁÔÉÅ 

(ÁÎËÌÁȟ 2ÁÌÐÈ ÁÎÄ  3ÈÁÒÏÎ -ÉÔÃÈÅÌÌȟ  
"ÏÂ ÁÎÄ 'ÌÏÒÉÁ 3ÍÉÔÈ 

June 19     *ÏÈÎ (ÁÎÓÏÎȟ "ÅÔÓÙ -ÉØÎÅÒȟ  
 )ÒÅÎÅ 3ÏÌÂÁËËÅÎ 
 
June 26     3ÔÅÖÅ "ÙÅÒÌÙȟ 0ÁÔ (ÁÒÔÅÒȟ "ÅÎ ÁÎÄ #ÏÎÎÉÅ 

-ÏÏÒÅȟ "ÏÂ ÁÎÄ #ÉÎÄÙ 3ÔÁÎǢÅÌÄ 

June 5 

 

1 Kings 17:17–24  
Psalm 30  
Galatians 1:11–24  
Luke 7:11–17  

June 12 
 

2 Samuel 11:26—15  
Psalm 32  
Galatians 2:15–21  
Luke 7:36—8:3  

June 19 
 

1 Kings 19:1–15a  
Psalm 42 and 43  
Galatians 3:23–29  
Luke 8:26–39 

June 26 
 

2 Kings 2:1–2, 6–14  
Psalm 77:1–2, 11–20  
Galatians 5:1, 13–25  
Luke 9:51–62 

Tenth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Eleventh Sunday in  
Ordinary Time  

Twelfth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Thirteenth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

Weekly Prayer People 

 

Each week we will include the names of four to six church members in the bulletin and in the monthly  
4ÉÄÉÎÇÓȢ  We ask that you include these people in your prayers. 

S ometimes we can not find the right words to express our feelings.  This is 
one of those times.  I am so thankful for the prayers and kind thoughts, the 
cards and the phone calls that supported me and our daughter, Wendy, 
through the past six weeks.  My Trinity òfamilyó has always been very dear 
and loving to me, but nothing can compare with how you were and are always 
there for me.  It meant so much to me and Larryõs family to have so many of 
you attend the visitation and memorial service. The floral arrangement was 
beautiful and so much appreciated. 

 

   A very special thank you to Pat Norris and all the ladies who so graciously 
filled in for me on the desk, did the bulletin and anything else that was need-
ed.  Thank you from the bottom of my heart. 

 

     I love you all, 
                            Bettye 





      

TRINITY MISSION STATEMENT  
 

Trinity is a family of faith called to make the Word known to all ages,  
to grow in faith together, to minister to those in need, and to do all these things  

with joy, love, and compassion in the name of Christ the Lord. 
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